CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of  the League Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 27th May 2015. 
Attendees: N.Oram, J.Hunt, I.Swales, P.Daly, P.Tustain, G.Cook, D.Johnson, T.Holmes, B.Hill, M.Neave, S.Arlin, I.Hamilton
Apologies: D.Vaux, B.Attwood, R.Overington, T.Onions.
Matters Arising 
Informed by the GFA that the shirt numbers proposal for just shirts 1-17 failed to get voted through which is a relief to our clubs. Action already completed whereby the League Secretary emailed the GFA asking if they would oppose this. 
Informed by the Chief Exec that one league in Gloucestershire had in-fact been in favour of this. 

Pete Daly to include information on the importance of sending referee reports to Tony in a timely manner on the referee registration document. We need to look at ceasing to offer games, if this is not completed. 

Emailed Smiths regarding their allegation that Star played a player under a different name.

Phil T matters arising from last meeting to contact Brockworth regarding transfer of two players. (Phil confirmed he had completed this action)
Referees marks still need to be discussed with League Secretary, Referees Secretary and Registration Secretary in terms of how a more detailed response can go back to clubs. 

Request made to Ben Hill to consider becoming a Vice Chairman of the league. Ben responded positively stating “it would be an honour”.

League Secretary Report 
Successful presentation evening soured a bit by the non attendance of Northway, FC Barometrics and Fintan. Suggest this is made a mandatory event for the future as this is so important to Bristol Street Motors and the League. 
Application status for next season:
New teams – Welland Reserves and Malvern Vale Reserves.
Dowty Dynamos have now withdrawn and no cheque has arrived form Fintan so their application was never a completed one. 

Interview of Malvern Vale to be conducted on Wednesday 3rd June.
I will also line up the following to attend a meeting next week:

- John Tapp/Craig Holman. (John Tapp confirmed he is away with work. A request of a written report made to John)
- Newlands if the GFA have ruled

We can also do this:

- Pre-AGM run through and constitution review.
A1 trophies are going to donate a trophy for referee of the year and secretary of the year in return for appearing in the yearbook and on the website. We also need to order a club sportsmanship trophy from them. Again, these will be trophies that the recipients’ keep. (Meeting gave the go ahead to purchase a club sportsmanship trophy)
St. Johns did turn up for the Senior Charities Final but failed to show for the Minor and Junior – suggest we drop the donation accordingly in favour of our other two Charities. 

(See contributions decision under Treasurer report)

Proposal to move meetings to Thursday evenings vice Wednesday evenings for the new season.  Currently for me, Wednesday evenings clash with both my Hellenic League officiating and Assessing duties and of course the Champions League coverage of matches on a Wednesday. 

(Meeting decided to leave the Management Committee Meetings on Wednesdays but to move any other meeting to a more suitable day. So only Management Meetings will be on a Wednesday)

The League have listened to Clubs during the League Survey whereby Clubs wish to adopt the repeat substitution as used in the County Cups. In line with GFA procedures this will be limited to 3 substitutes from 3 named. Repeated substitutions are however at the discretion of the match referee. 

Correspondence
Following the League presentation evening the Committee present decided that anyone who failed to turn up would be handed their trophies/medals at the League AGM on the 10th June. 
Northway Secretary requested their trophy/medals for their own presentation evening even though they did not attend the League presentation evening.

When he was told that the trophies would be available at the AGM, he emailed these words to the League Secretary –
Your decision is final and I accept that now however disappointing and vindictive it is. I hope you never have anything happen to your family that causes you to miss a meeting, and if you are unlucky enough that it does I hope the people you are meeting with had a bit more empathy than the Cheltenham league.

Given the fact that the League Secretary first told Northway of the presentation on April 30th, it is a tad disappointing that they as a club could not arrange attendance. They were the only divisional winners not to attend, bearing in mind we had Welland, Malvern Vale and Apperley all attending as clubs who had to make the effort to attend. 
Committee decided to keep a watching brief on further correspondence of this nature and forward to the GFA should it be decided that comments are of a defamatory nature. 

GFA

Email from Chris Lucker asking League Secretary to inform the clubs that affiliation will be completed online using the Whole Game system for the new season. Information will be sent out within the next 2 weeks. 
(League Secretary emailed all clubs with the information and the fact that the Whole Game system is easy and intuitive to use having used it for the whole of last season)

Draw conducted for FA Cup tickets as the request was for 44 and the allocation was 12. League Management Committee to form a standby sub-committee on who can apply to be recorded in next seasons yearbook. A note of who was successful this year will be retained for next  year. 
Rule Offences
See attached report. 
Fines and Fees tariff

These documents were reviewed and updated accordingly. They will be sent out to clubs prior to the AGM. 
Treasurers Report
Matt Neave reported that the accounts have all been signed off by the auditor. There is a small balance left over. 
Matt will email all clubs with the account report and will happily answer any questions at the AGM.

Amount raised for charities this year was £3981, down by £283 on last year.  However the charity game with Bristol Street Motors raised over £1000 which went directly to Children In Need. 

Committee decided to give £1650 to both Cheltenham Sports for Disabled  and Sue Ryder Care with the remainder £681 going to St. Johns Ambulance. 

League Secretary to arrange presentation. 

The Benevolent fund has dropped which is because admin fees have dropped. However this is still being well maintained. 

Referees
Referees club tie-ups – some referees are still failing to inform the league of their club tie-ups. 
One referee whose company is sponsoring a Division 1 side for next season has informed the League and in discussions with the Referees Secretary will not be appointed to games involving that side. However he will still be allocated to other Division 1 games. 

Pre-season meeting for referees’ on the league with the Referees’ Secretary. Points to cover need to be sent to Pete. 
These will include payment, teamsheets, repeat substitutions, etc. 

New League Rules for next season
 
Payment of officials to be completed prior to the commencement of a game. 
Marks of 60 or below to be emailed to both Referee’s Secretary and Registration’s secretary.
Analysis of League’s Benevolent Fund.
Plate Competition Rules.

Limit of approval for expenses incurred to change from £50 to £250. 

Team-sheets.

Rule 8c.

Anything coming out of the League Survey.

Disciplinary
Suspensions all up to date on Full-time. 

Tony reported that a player who was registered to Newton was in-fact suspended from playing as he was under suspension from Cheltenham Saracens in the Hellenic League. In communication with the GFA, it transpired that he could of in-fact played for Newton as the suspension in the Hellenic League will be held over until next season. 

CDP forms have been sent out to all clubs. 

Malvern Vale asked for some information on Debt Recovery which Tony supplied. This confirmed that Match expenses are included. 

Fixtures
John reported that the League understood that one of the pitches at Burrows was still in a state whereby it was un-playable due to a Mole problem. The League will rely on feedback from current users as to if this gets resolved over the summer break. 

Results 
Ben Hill provided his thoughts on the team-sheet changes for next season. There will be some changes after feedback from Committee Members and Clubs. Gordon Cook raised the idea of a hard-board being made available for folks to press on while completing their team-sheets on match days. Ben took an action to investigate this. 
Registrations  
All re-registrations forms now on Drop-box. Phil T. to send out after the AGM. 
Any Other Business
AGM agenda and pre-meeting planned for Wednesday 3rd June. This will be a full Management Meeting. 
Attendees confirmed: N.Oram, J.Hunt, I.Swales, P.Daly, T.Onions and I Hamilton. 

All Committee Members are welcome to attend if they can. 

Honoraria matrix reviewed and levels agreed. 

All agreed that the level of coverage from both the Gloucestershire Echo and the Cheltenham Standard has been excellent over the season. 
Next League Management Meeting Wednesday 3rd June 2015 at 7pm.
League AGM – Wednesday 10th June  2015 at 7.15pm – Mandatory Attendance
